


Updates on these reviews will continue to be shared in conjunction with our regular 
planned communications.   

  
Preparations for crane platform installation  

 
The over-lock crane platform will be built on site, and the site team will shortly begin 
excavating small areas on the island between lock 15 and the dummy lock for the 

installation of the platform’s foundations. The foundations are temporary and will be 
removed after the works. These localised works won’t require a diversion, but please 

note that the team will set up a safe working area and that there will be machinery on 
the island.   
 
Closure of layby and removal of layby wall from Monday 16th October  

  

It is anticipated closing the layby alongside the sea lock office/sea lock chamber last 
month, however our site team worked to enable us to postpone these restrictions, to 
minimise local disruption. The layby will now be closed from Monday 16th October. It 

will be necessary to temporarily take down the wall running alongside the layby to 
create a safe working area and will reinstate the wall on completion of the works.  

 
Closure of lock 15 from Monday 16th October  

 

Lock 15 will be closed to the public from Monday 16th October as our preparation 
works for the crane platform continue. There will be a safe diversion route via lock 14, 
with signage in place. The canal navigation will remain open until 5pm on the 25th of 
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